        TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR JULY 2, 2015 

A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on July 2, 2015.
Members Present: Joseph Palmeri, John Taylor, Michael Parry
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Lowell Laporte, Chris Macek, Noah Grunberg
Guests: None
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:08 p.m. 

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by John, to approve the meeting minutes of May 7, 2015.
Voting to Approve: John, Joe, Michael
Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  None

Conflict of Interest Compliance. John, Michael, and Faye have completed their mandated online ethics training. Joe is due to renew his training in August. The other members of the ZBA are up to date on the training.
Gas Pipeline Committee. It had been suggested that a member of the ZBA be appointed to the newly created Gas Pipeline Committee. None of the members present volunteered to be on the committee. Joe thought it might be best if the ZBA was not involved with the committee, in case the pipeline application needs to come before the Board.
Building Inspector. Joe had emailed Jim Hawkins asking whether he had a copy of the latest bylaw revisions and whether he had begun enforcing the new bylaws. There has been no response as yet. It was decided that the Building Inspector should be invited to a future ZBA meeting to discuss various zoning issues.
New Bylaws. As of June 30 there had been no response from the Attorney General's office regarding approval of the bylaw revisions, which were approved at Annual Town Meeting. Faye had made one copy of the revised bylaws but decided to wait until state approval had been received before printing numerous copies.
Special Permit and Variance Forms. The remainder of the meeting was spent in discussion of possible changes to various forms and the accompanying instructions.  It was noted that there was a discrepancy as to whether the town or the applicant paid for the legal notices for a hearing. The language will be clarified and the fee will be raised to compensate for the increase in advertising costs. Faye had learned that the Recorder was raising the rates for legal ads as of July 1. Michael suggested including an example of a typical legal ad on the filing instructions so applicants would know what they were paying for. Faye will create such an example. Faye will make the adjustments in language, as discussed, for further discussion at the August meeting. 
At 8:59 p.m. John moved that the meeting be adjourned. This was seconded by Michael. The vote was unanimously in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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